

17 October 2017 Enquiries: Stephanie Mayman

Ms Margaret Liveris Committee Clerk Legislative Council Committee Office of Western Australia Parliament House 4 Harvest Terrace West Perth WA 6005

lcpac@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Ms Liveris,

Public Administrative Committee Inquiry into WorkSafe

With respect to the questions on notice received this morning from the Committee, can I advise that in order to retrieve the relevant records of the WA Commission for Occupational Safety and Health, I will need to contact Mr Bill Mitchell, Acting Director, Policy and Education within the Department of Mines, Industry Regulation and Safety – WorkSafe Division.

It would be greatly appreciated if the Committee would confirm approval for me to contact Mr Mitchell in order to obtain the information need to respond to the Committee's questions.

Yours sincerely

Stephanie Mayman Chairperson

COMMISSION FOR OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH WA